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Body

BACKGROUND:  The property is located 2555-feet west of 156th Avenue S.E. on the south 

side of Imhoff Road.  The current zoning is A-2, Rural Agricultural District.

DISCUSSION:  This property was annexed into the City limits on October 18, 1961.  City 

Council, at its meeting of April 24, 2007, adopted Ordinance No. O-0607-33 correcting the 

zoning from R-1, Single-family Dwelling District to A-2, Rural Agricultural District.  

The co-owner of a twenty-acre tract met with staff and discovered Imhoff Road was declared as 

a closed section per previous resolutions, with the latest Resolution No. R-1516-94 adopted by 
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City Council at its meeting of March 8, 2016.  As a result, staff is unable to issue building 

permits for the property until Imhoff Road is built to City standards.  The owners of the property, 

a brother and sister, are interested in dividing the twenty acres into two ten acre tracts.  There is 

an existing single-family house on the western portion of the property and served by a drive 

going west and connecting to 144th Avenue S.E.  The new eastern ten-acre tract is unable to 

access to the west because of the terrain and drainage way crossing the property and Imhoff 

Road.   Staff has reviewed the request and is able to support the request.  The proposed use of 

the structure is an allowed use in A-2. Also, provided the applicant will continue the construction 

of a gravel driveway within the right-of-way similar to the existing driveway located to the east of 

this property as it connects to 156th Avenue S.E., and will participate with existing owners and 

be responsible for the maintenance of the private driveway, an exemption would serve the 

public interest.

 

RECOMMENDATION:  With the above-mentioned information, it is recommended the City 

Council adopt the Resolution R-1819-116 with the stipulation the private driveway will be 

constructed and maintained by the applicant.
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